
 
 

 
PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION 
Center for Health Protection, Drinking Water Services 

 

 Kate Brown, Governor 

800 NE Oregon St. 
Portland, Oregon 97232-2162 

Voice (971) 673-0405 
FAX (971) 673-0694 
TTY (971) 673-0372 

September 16, 2019 

 

Michael Bollweg 

City of Gold Hill 

PO Box 308 

Gold Hill, OR 97525 

 

RE: Reminder to monitor for disinfection byproducts at the City of Gold Hill public 

water system 

 

Dear Mr. Bollweg, 

 

Monitoring for disinfection byproducts must be conducted every year during the month 

of December at the City of Gold Hill because December was determined to be the month 

with the highest historical concentrations of disinfection byproducts. During the 2017 and 

2018 calendar years; however, monitoring at the water system was conducted during the 

month of August instead of December, which constitutes a violation of Oregon 

Administrative Rule (OAR) 333-061-0036(4).  

 

The City must therefore monitor disinfection byproducts during the month of December 

2019 to address the violations from the previous year’s monitoring. Please ensure this 

monitoring is conducted as specified in this letter and according to all the applicable 

provisions of OAR 333-061-0036(4) and report the results to the Authority no later than 

January 10, 2020.   

 

Please contact Russ Kazmierczak at 541-726-2587, extension 26 if you have any 

questions or to discuss the actions required in this letter.  

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Brad K. Daniels 

Compliance Specialist 

Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 


